
Maruleng Municipality Mayor, Cllr Tsheko Musolwa and ward 

Councillor Bishop Raganya are attending a community meeting  at 

Ballon village which is aimed at reporting back on the issue of 

Ballon internal street.  

 

The Mayor is here to report to the Community that an engineer has 

been appointed to develop the designs of the road. The Mayor 

indicated that the road has been registered on the Municipal 

Infrastructure Grant and can be built this year, if there can be 

additional funding given to the Municipality in this current financial 

year. The Mayor further indicated that should the Municipality not 

receive the additional funding from MIG, The Municipality will build 

the road on its own budget in the financial year starting from 

2023/2023 budget which will start at 1st July 2023 next year. The 

appointed engineers were also part of the the meeting and 

presented the community with the Map of the road. 

 

 The community praised the Mayor for coming to report back to the 

community as he promised during Public Participation meeting held 

in April this year. The community’s further indicated that the Mayor 

is showing that he is transparent and accountable to his 

constituency. 

 













 


